Mr. Franklin G. Boone, Hotel Gilett, Manhattan, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Booner

I should have written you earlier, but I called Frank Myers, coach of the baseball team at Man-hattan, and thought he would have something in the paper about the cancellation of our games last week. But I missed writing you.

We are playing them on May 4 and 5, and we will want rooms for the 4th. If you will renew our reservation I will appreciate it very much. We may come back on the night of the 5th because we are playing in the afternoon, but we will stay there the night of the 4th.

I am very sorry that I failed to write you last week.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

PCA: AH